
Hello families,
Jenny Kerrins Funeral and School Closure Day 
As you are aware, our beautiful friend and colleague 
Mrs Jenny Kerrins passed away last week. Jenny’s funeral 
will be held at St Kilian’s Church this Wednesday and to 
allow all St. Peter’s staff the opportunity to attend it has 
been decided that we will have a school closure day on the 
day of the funeral. 
There will be no school for students
this Wednesday the 15th of June, 2022.
5/6 Excursions
We are so proud of how the 5/6’s represented our school 
on the excursions last week. The Elvis exhibition and the 
CMC play Spamalot were enjoyed by all and we had great 
feedback from our hosts about how well our students 
behaved. 

Anniversary Preparations
The preparations are well under way for the 50th 
Anniversary on July 24th. Teachers and students are 
working very hard on all kinds of projects to display on the 
open day. Celebrations will start with 10am Mass, then all 
are invited back to school for an open day where a light 
lunch will be provided. We hope to see you all there!  

St Peter’s Feast Day - Last day of Term
Our annual celebration of St Peter’s Feast Day will take place 
on the last day of term - Friday the 24th of June. 
We will have Mass and the students will enjoy several special 
activities throughout the day. 
School finishes early at 2.15pm that day.

Illness
There has been quite a bit of illness among our staff and 
students - covid, flu, colds and gastro. We ask you to please 
keep any sick children at home until they are completely 
healthy. If your child has gastro, they need to stay home 
for 24 hours AFTER their last vomit or diarrhea. We know 
it is difficult when a child has been home for a few days, 
and they are improving, and really want to return. However, 
sending children to school when they are not quite right 
simply spreads viruses to others. We will continue to have 
children wash their hands with soap (for 20 seconds) and 
use hand sanitiser when they are at school to help stop the 
spread of illness. We will also continue to send children home 
if they are unwell.

Prep 2023
If you have a child wanting to start Prep at St Peter’s next 
year - or you know of someone who does - please see the 
office for an enrolment application form.

Baby News 
Mrs Daley and 
her husband Alex 
welcomed a baby 
boy on the 20th of 
May. They named 
him Hamish. What a blessing, 
congratulations Lil and Alex 
we cannot wait to meet him. 
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Co-Principals Award
Last week’s Co-Principals award 
went to Sarah Hanley from 
Foundation.  Sarah constantly 
shows excellent care for others- 
Sarah is so happy for others when 
something goes well for them. 
Sarah is also great at helping others 
if they are sad or have a problem. 
Thankyou Sarah!

Balam Balam Marlo Cronin
Mur Murra Kasey Pickett & Tjandamrra Hudson Morgan
Duan Harmani Sagor
Mummumburra Madison Hanks
Barrangal Anna John & David Rocha
Yulawil Olivia Parker
Wirrap Jiana Woodman
Guwak Ashreyaa Dhakal 
Banya Tyson Wiles and Logan Whittle
Njana Nganity Lillian Jones-Jack
Music All 5/6 classes
Literacy Jett Mulcahy, Faith Douglas

AWARDS
Term 2 Week 7 

A moment in Prayer
We pray for Jenny Kerrins and her family, friends, 
collegues and students. 
Hail Mary, full of grace, the Lord is with thee; blessed art 
thou among women and blessed is the fruit of thy womb,  
Jesus. Holy Mary, Mother of God, pray for us sinners, now 
and at the hour of our death. Amen.

God bless, Jen & Mick
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Good afternoon families
Welcome to Term 4!
What an amazing first week back we had last week. 
Thank you. Almost every child was here every day! We 
ask that all families make a really big effort to get every 
child here every single day this term as it is our goal to 
have every child read to at least one adult every day as 
we have missed listening to them all so much. Please 
help us by having your child at school every day.

Prep teaching news
As you are aware Lauren White replaced Erin Garside 
in the Prep room (Mummumburra) on a Monday and 
Tuesday last term. Lauren is going to continue this term 
as sadly, Erin Garside will not be returning to St Peter’s. 
We wish Erin all the very best for the future and know 
that Lauren will do an amazing job continuing teaching 
Mummumburra with Olivia.

Hats
Please remember that everyone needs a SCHOOL HAT 
every day this term. Please call the office to purchase 
a new one if you can’t find the old one, or it no longer 
fits. If a child does not have a hat they will be asked to 
play under the COLA.

Important Dates
There are several important dates coming up this term. 
We have a couple of Public Holidays and two School 
Closure Days, we have some big events planned and 
a couple that we are still unsure of - we ask that you 
please keep an eye on the calendar of events in the 
Newsletter and on the Website.

Cancellations
We also have a couple of cancellations due to ongoing 
Covid Restrictions: 
We will no longer be able to provide Swimming lessons 
for the Prep, 1s & 2s as only Outdoor pools are 
currently open and our lessons for the little ones are 
held indoors. Please be aware then, over summer, that 
your child has not had their usual lessons just prior to 
the season and be especially mindful of their ability 
whenever you take them to the water.

The 3/4 and 5/6 Camps will still not go ahead. We 
know that regional Victoria is allowed to have camps, 
but we no longer have any bookings as ours were 
scheduled to go ahead earlier in the year. Both the 3/4s 
and 5/6s will hold special activity days for the students 
later in the term to help fulfil some of the goals of their 
camps - building resilience, developing social skills and 
having fun to name a few.

End of Year Celebrations
We are still unsure what our End of Year Celebrations 
will look like. If the restrictions stayed as they are now, 
we would not be able to have either our Mass or Take-
away dinner back at school. We will let you know as we 
get closer to the end of year what we will be able to do.

Prep Transitions 
Currently we are still planning on having our 4 Transition 
Days for our 2021 Prep students. We are able to do this 
because we have a small number of students and we 
can spread out in our spaces. The dates will be listed 
below. The children come to school for about an hour 
to meet the other children starting next year and to 
get to know the school. These transition times are a 
vital part of helping them settle in and be comfortable 
in our space. Luckily we have many siblings of current 
students starting next year so they will be able to help 
all the new children.

Year 7 Transition
At this stage 2021 Year 7 students are not able to 
have their normal Transition Days at the secondary 
schools. This is due to the large number of students and 
parents involved in entering secondary school. Some 
of the colleges have 300 students starting, so you can 
imagine how difficult it would be to keep socially distant 
in these circumstances. We are currently working with 
the secondary schools to see what/how they can offer 
some transition sessions that look different to normal. 
Again, we will let you know when we have further 
information.

Book Week Celebration
Our Book Week was postponed earlier in the year as 
we were in the middle of remote learning. We have 
rescheduled it for Week 3 - October 19 - 22. (23rd is a 
Public Holiday).
We will have our Dress Up Day on Thursday the 
22nd of October. We ask that you don’t go out and 
spend money on a costume, but that you get creative 
with what you have at home to celebrate a favourite 
book or story or character. 
We will also have the Book Fair - but again it will look 
a little bit different. This time the kids will visit the 
Fair and complete their ‘wish list’ then the purchasing 
is done online at home. The Book Fair will run later in 
the term (last 2 weeks of November). If you have any 
questions, please call the office.

A moment in Prayer
October is the Month of the Rosary. It is a special time 
to pray the Rosary to ask Mary to bless us and pray for 
us to her son, Jesus. We encourage you all to think of 
some special intentions and special people and say the 
Hail Mary with your children and families.

Hail Mary, full of Grace,
The Lord is with you.
Blessed are you among women 
And Blessed is the Fruit of your womb, Jesus.
Holy Mary, Mother of God,
Pray for us sinner now
And at the hour of our death.
Amen.

Stay safe, God bless, Jen & Mick
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Jenny Kerrins Funeral and School Closure Day 
As you are aware, our beautiful friend and colleague 
Mrs Jenny Kerrins passed away last week. Jenny’s funeral 
will be held at St Kilian’s Church this Wednesday and to 
allow all St. Peter’s staff the opportunity to attend it has 
been decided that we will have a school closure day on 
the day of the funeral. 
There will be no school for students
this Wednesday the 15th of June, 2022.
5/6 Excursions
We are so proud of how the 5/6’s represented our school 
on the excursions last week. The Elvis exhibition and the 
CMC play Camelot were enjoyed by all and we had great 
feedback from our hosts about how well our students 
behaved.

Anniversary Preparations
The preparations are well under way for the 50th 
Anniversary on July 24th. Teachers and students are 
working very hard on all kinds of projects to display on 
the open day. Celebrations will start with 10am Mass, 
then all are invited back to school for an open day. A 
light lunch will be provided. We hope to see you all there!  

St Peter’s Feast Day - Last day of Term
Our annual celebration of St Peter’s Feast Day will take 
place on the last day of term - Friday the 24th of June. 
We will have Mass and the students will enjoy several 
special activities throughout the day. 
School finishes early at 2.15pm that day.

Illness
There has been quite a bit of illness among our staff 
and students - covid, flu, colds and gastro. We ask you 
to please keep any sick children at home until they are 
completely healthy. If your child has gastro, they need 
to stay home for 24 hours AFTER their last vomit or 
diarrhea. We know it is difficult when a child has been 
home for a few days, and they are improving, and really 
want to return. However, sending children to school when 
they are not quite right simply spreads viruses to others. 
We will continue to have children wash their hands with 
soap (for 20 seconds) and use hand sanitiser when they 
are at school to help stop the spread of illness. We will 
also continue to send children home if they are unwell.

Prep 2023
If you have a child wanting to start Prep at St Peter’s 
next year - or you know of someone who does - please 
see the office for an enrolment application form.

Baby News 
Mrs Daley and 
her husband 
Alex welcomed a 
baby boy on the 
20th of May. They named 
him Hamish and they 
are all doing well. 
Congratulations 
Lil and Alex, we can’t 
wait to meet him.
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Co-Principals Award

Balam Balam
Mur Murra
Duan
Mummumburra
Barrangal
Yulawil
Wirrap
Guwak
Banya
Njana Nganity

AWARDS
Term 2 Week 7 

A moment in Prayer
We pray for Jenny Kerrins and her family, friends, 
collegues and students. 

Hail Mary, full of grace, the Lord is with thee; blessed art 
thou among women and blessed is the fruit of thy womb,  
Jesus. Holy Mary, Mother of God, pray for us sinners, now 
and at the hour of our death. Amen.
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St. Peter’s 
PR IMARY  SCHOOL 

Life to the Full

You are invited to join
St Peter's Primary School, North Bendigo

CELEBRATING
50 YEARS
JULY   24   2022

MASS  AT  ST .  K I L IAN 'S  CHURCH  AT  10  A .M
FOLLOWED BY  OPEN  HOUSE  AT  ST .  PETER 'S  SCHOOL

Light lunch provided
ENQU IR I ES :  5443  9319
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